
 

Revenue Department News 

 
 

News No.   :  30/2018 
Date           : 4th May 2018 
Subject       : The Revenue Department clarifies about the additional documents to support   
                    personal income tax refund claims for tax year 2017 
.................................................................................................................... .............................................................     

            Some taxpayers have received email scams requesting additional documents to 
support personal income tax refund claims for tax year 2017. They have been asked to send 
the documents including copies of National ID cards via www.e-revenue.go.th and to disclose 
their 13 digit National ID numbers and telephone numbers.     

 The Revenue Department would like to clarify that the Revenue Department       
does not have a policy to request a copy of National ID card for personal income tax refund 
claims. If the Revenue Department requests any supporting documents from taxpayers,      
they must submit the documents via 4 channels; 

1. By fax to the number as notified by the Revenue Department 
2. By post 
3. By themselves 
4. Via internet at www.rd.go.th using the same username and password for                  
    e -Filing        

Taxpayers are warned to be wary of these email scams asking for supporting     
documents. For further enquiries, please contact RD Intelligence Center at Tel. 1161, any 
Area Revenue Office and Area Revenue Branch office nationwide on weekdays during       
office hours.  
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